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Summary of the meeting of October 19, 2006


Following the adoption of the order of business (GTC/CASA/OD-21/06 corr. 1), the Vice Chair of the Joint Working Group entrusted with preparing the Draft Social Charter, Ambassador Sonia Merlyn Johnny, filling in for the Chair, called the working meeting to order.

The Secretariat made an oral presentation on the main issues discussed at the informal meeting of the Working Group on September 28, 2006.

Delegations then commented on the proposed schedule and methodology presented by the Chair (GTC/CASA/doc.36/06), as well as on the observations made by ALADI (GTC/CASA/doc.36/06 add. 1); the delegation of Canada (GTC/CASA/doc.36/06 add. 2), and the delegation of the United States (GTC/CASA/doc.36/06 add. 3).  In that connection, the delegations agreed to ask the Secretariat to draw up an initial working document for the operative section, which would serve as a basis for launching the Working Group’s negotiations.  Inputs were also received on how to involve civil society in the Social Charter drafting process.  Some delegations underscored the importance of compiling documents from ministerial meetings and Summits of the Americas and using them as a reference for drafting the Plan of Action.

For its part, ALADI submitted a text prepared by Mexico and asked the Secretariat for support in making it available to all delegations. 

As far as drafting the operative section was concerned, the Secretariat asked that the deadline of October 30 be extended by two weeks.

The delegations also considered the possibility of holding briefings with experts while waiting for the Secretariat to draft the document.  Accordingly, they instructed the Secretariat to make the necessary arrangements for a meeting in which one of the members of the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights would participate, inasmuch as the IACHR would be meeting in Washington, D.C., during the second half of October.  Delegations also put forward other names of speakers, in an attempt to achieve a balanced view.

The delegations said that they considered that up to two negotiating meetings per month could be held, which did not preclude the holding of other meetings of an informal nature.

The Chair adjourned the meeting with the following summary of the agreements reached:  the Secretariat would be formally asked to draw up a preliminary draft of the operative section of the Social Charter of the Americas, to be presented on November 13, and in so doing would follow the same methodology used to prepare the draft preamble; briefings with experts would be held during the period from October 19 to November 13, with the Secretariat being instructed to coordinate them; and two formal meetings of the Working Group would be held per month to negotiate the preliminary Draft Social Charter.
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